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Notice is hereby given that the 16th Annual General Meting of the Broulee Surfers Surf Life 
Saving Club will be held in the Clubhouse on Sunday, 16th July, 1995 commencing at 1-30pm. 

AGENDA 

1. Welcome to Members and Guests 

2. Apologies 

3. Confirmation of the Minutes of the 15th Annual General Meeting 

4. Business Arising from the Minutes 

5. Confirmation of the 15th Annual Report and Balance Sheet 

6. Election of Officers for the 1995-96 Season 

7. Notices of Motion (of which due Notice has been given) 

8. General Business - 

The following items are referred by the Committee: 

8.1 Representation at Championship Carnivals 
8.2 Sponsorship 
8.3 Borrowing and removing Club Gear/Equipment from the Clubhouse 
8.4 Recommended by the Committee that a new category of Membership, 

Social Member, be instituted - Social Members to have all rights and 
privileges relating to social functions, are not permitted to vote or to 
stand for Office, except for or as a representative of Social Members 
on the Committee. 

8.5 Any further urgent General Business 

9. Presentation of Awards gained during the 1994-95 Season 

Nict Dixon 
Hon. Secretary 

Nominations - all nominations for Office for the 1995-96 Season to be in the hands of the 
Hon. Secretary at least one hour prior to the commencement of the Meeting. 

At the conclusion of the Meeting all in attendance are invited to refreshments. 



Patron 
Gary Carter 

First Aid Officer 
Kim Griffiths 

Vice Patrons 
Paul Bannon 
Colin Carter 
Len Carter 
Jack Horne 
Ken Filmer 
Kevin Smith 
Peter Smith 
Annette Wensing 

Gear Steward 
Fredi Graetsch 

Chief Instructor 
Mick Ginman 

Radio Officer 
Col Gallagher 

Office Bearers 1994/95 

President 	 Board & Ski Captain 

	

Terry Freeman 	 Adrian Craft 

	

Vice President 	 Publicity 

	

Claudia Dixon 	 Claudia Dixon 

	

Hon. Secretary 	 Hon. Registrar 
Nick Dixon 	 Nick Dixon 

Asst. Hon. Secretary/Treasurer 
Claudia Dixon 

Club Captain 
Ian Quirk 

Club Vice Captain 
Todd Hayward 

House Captain 
John Hall 

Maintenance Officer 
John Zanotti 

Boat Captain 
Craig Kelly 

IRB Captain 
Peter McKay  

Delegates 
Vince Lollback 
Claudia Dixon 
John Edmunds (Alt.) 

Delegates Junior Activities 
Justin McCarthy 
John Edmunds 

Committee 
Ross Hayward 
Ted Cootes 
Gary Carter 

Public Officer 
Nick Dixon 
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Broulee Surfers SLSC Financial Members - 1994/95 

LIFE MEMBER (1) 

WEHNER, Kelvin 

HONORARY (9) 

BANNON, Dr Paul 
CARTER, Colin 
CARTER, Garry 
CARTER, Len 
FILMER, Ken 
HORNE, Jack 
SMITH, Kevin 
SMITH, Peter 
WENSING, Annette 

SENIOR ACTIVE (59) 

S.L.S.C. 

ANTONY,, Jared 
ARTE, Samuli 
BALDWIN, Jason 
BONEHAM, Phil 
BONEHAM, Sandra 
BRIAN, Amanda 
BROWN, Christopher 
BUNNEY, George 
BUNNEY, Jason 
BUNNEY, Stephen 
CLAYTON, Stephen 
CODDINGPON, Cate 
COOK, Peter 
COREY, Timothy 
CRAFT, Adrian 
CROSER, Stuart, 
DARBY, Emma 
DAWSON, Mark 
DENNIS, Mark  

DUBBERT, Mark 
EAMES, Brendan 
FOGARTY, Anthony 
GAFFEY, Stephen 
GEIER, Benjamin 
GINMAN, Mick 
GRAETSCH, Fredi 
HAMMOND, Matthew 
HAYWARD, Todd 
HEFFERNAN, Stephen 
HENSLER, Priscilla 
HOLYLAND, SteNe 
HUNT, Gavin 
HUNT, Matthew 
JAMES, Ronald 
JOHNSON, Richard 
KELLY, Craig 
KINSMORE, Simon 
LOLLBACK, Erika  

McKAY. Peter 
McWATT, Bruce 
MOLLER, Elizabeth 
O'KANE, Sharon 
ONEILL, Peter 
PAULL, David 
PLATTS, Ian 
QUIRK, Ian 
SHIELS, John 
SPELLACY, Mike 
STICHNAU, Mick 
SWEETAPPLE, Emaline 
SZELL, Don 
VEST, Ray 
WARTHOLD, Meagan 
WATT, Andrew 
WILLIS, Kolby 
WILSON, Simon 
WORSNOP, Allan 
ZIVIANI, Nick 
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Membership 

UNDER 18 (10)' 

ALLISON, Clay 
BROWN, Adrian 
BURTENSHAW, Brett 
COLE, Petrina 
CUS SEL, Elana 
DIXON, Greer 
DIXON, Shelli 
McCARTHY, Daniel 
McCARTHY, Justin 
MAYOH, Matthew 

ACTIVE RESERVE (8) 

CAMERON, Kate 
FREEMAN, Terry 
GALE, John 
HAYWARD, Ross 
HALPIN, Peter 
HENDERSON, Eric 
HOGAN, Mark 
McCARTHY, Justin 

UNDER 16 (10) 

GALLAGHER, Janelle 
HAYWARD, Lisa 
LOLLBACK, Clare 
McCARTHY, James 
MAUGER, Dax 
SMITH, Aaron 
SMITH, Elizabeth 
TRONSON, Anthea 
ZANOI'll, Vanessa 

AWARD MEMBER (13) 

ARMSTRONG, Keith 
BROOKS, Angela 
COOTES, Ted 
COOTES, Pamela 
DIXON, Claudia 
FAFIE, Joanne 
GRIFFITHS, Kim 
HALL, John 
HOLMES, Gregory 
HOLMES,Yvonne 
LEGGE, Robyn 
LOLLBACK, Vincent 
SMITH, Alan 

LONG SERVICE (17) 

BYRNES, Les 
DIXON, Nicholas 
FAFIE, Gerrit 
FILMER, Kenneth 
FRANKS, Lionel 
GALLAGHER, Colin 
HAANTJENS, Barend 
HARRIS, Gordon 
HORNE, Jack 
HUNT, A.E. (Bert) 
KIDNEY, Tony 
SUTER, Robert 
TESSYMAN, Mark 
WHELAN, Tony 
WHITE, Graeme 
WILLIAMSON, Peter 
ZANOTTI, John 

ASSOCIATE (28) 

BALCOMB, Robert 
BALCOMB, Yvonne 
BARRIE, Adrianne 
BROOKS, Noel 
COLEMAN, Coralie 
COLEMAN, Rhonda 
DAVIS, Garry 
DAVIS, Sandra 
EDMUNDS, John 
FILMER, Margaret 
FREEMAN, Maree 
GRIFFITHS, Phil 
HALL, Kerry 
HALPIN, Marilyn 
HENDERSON, Carolyn 
JOHNSON, Michael 
JOHNSTON, Stephen 
KELLY, Rachel 
LLOYD, Alan 
LLOYD, Penelope 
LOLLBACK, Jacqueline 
MAUGER, David 
MAUGER, Sandra 
MEADE, Tracy 
MEALY, Russell 
SMITH, Debbie 
WHITE, Adele 
ZANOTTI, Denise 

Broulee Surfers S.L.S.C. 1995 Annual Report 

3 



Sixteenth Annual Report 
& Balance Sheet For Season 1994-95 

To be submitted at theAnnual General Meeting of the Club to be held in the Club House Broulee 
on Sunday, 16th July, 1995 at 1.30pm. 

- MEMBERSHIP 

The Membership of the Club as at 30th April, 
1995 consists of the following categories - 

Ladies and Gentlemen, 

his 16th Annual Report and Balance 
Sheet is submitted to you for your 
consideration and adoption at the 

forthcoming Sixteenth Annual General Meeting 
of the Club. It covers the activities of the Club 
and its Members for the 1994/95 Season. 

The prime object of the Club, that is the 
safeguard of the surfing public, has again been 
carried out faithfully and efficiently. Through 
constant `Vigilance and Service', once again it 
is with pride that we record that no lives were 
lost on Broulee Beach. This has not been 
achieved with the full co-operation of all 
Members however with several of our Active 
Members content to allow the burden of patrols 
to be shouldered by their Clubmates. The 
Committee will be closely examining the Patrol 
records this coming Season and Members will 
be asked to account for their failure to attend 
rostered Patrols. Many thanks to all those who 
accepted their responsibilities willingly and 
honoured their obligations, completing their 
Patrols and at the same time enjoying what 
Broulee Beach has to offer. 

The Club has had a busy year and under the 
capable leadership of President Terry Freeman, 
much has been achieved: 

Life Members 1 
Honorary Members 9 
SeniorActive 58 
Under 18 10 
U/16 10 
Active Reserve 8 
Long Service 17 
Award Member 13 
Associate 28 
Total 154 

Junior Activities Membership 
is as follows: 

Junior Members 27 
Associate 17 
Total 44 

Grand Total Club Membership 196 

FINANCE 

Hon. Treasurer Vince Lollback has kept close 
control of Club finances which are in a healthy 
position. The Committee saw fit to negotiate 
an overdraft with the Commonwealth Bank, 
Moruya near the end of the Season to complete 
new facilities in the Clubhouse. This overdraft 
will be honoured in the early part of our 
1995/96 operations. 

NEW FACILITIES 

A new bar and provision for a new kitchen 
and a Secretary's Office were major 
accomplishments by your Club. A tremendous 
amount of work has been done by several 
Members. The concept of these facilities has 
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Secretary's Report Continued... 

been discussed for many years and it was John 
Zanotti who drew up suggested plans and 
commenced the task of refurbishing the Club. 
Our Radio Officer, Col Gallagher, was to the 
fore with the relocation of our speaker systems 
and our television reception points. Justin 
McCarthy generously gave of his time and 
considerable expertise in fitting out the facility 
which we believe is second to none. It is 
difficult to properly assess the efforts of John 
Zanotti and Justin McCarthy in the completion 
of this project. 

Along the way, considerable assistance has 
been given by Todd Hayward, Steve Rawlings, 
Brian King and Ross Manskie together with 
many other Club Members. 

The Club has secured a Function On-Licence 
to allow us the operate these facilities and in 
this regard we acknowledge the efforts of our 
Honorary Legal Officer, John Edmunds 
(Kennedy & Cooke, Moruya) for his invaluable 
assistance. As we plan for the future we have 
been gratefully assisted by Rod Shanahan who 
is well acquainted with financial management. 

The Club extends its gratitude to the above 
persons for their most welcome efforts and their 
support. The ultimate aim of this exercise is 
the make the Club financially independent. 
Broulee does not have a population power base 
held by other Clubs along the coast and the 
raising of finance is not easy. We have not been 
able to supply the facilities and equipment 
needed to operate the Club at its potential and 
we are confident that these facilities will give 
us the resources to do just that. 

The facilities were opened by Russell Smith 
MP (Member for Bega) at a very successful 
function on 16th April, 1995. Also at this 
function was Russell's wife, Lesley, 
representatives of the Mollymook and Moruya 
SLSC's, several Guests who had made a 
contribution or gave assistance to the project 
and many Club Members. 

It is pleasing to report that the people of Broulee 
have embraced the new facilities 
enthusiastically and are increasingly using the 
Club House and its facilities, (the only such 
facilities available in Broulee) for a variety of 
private parties and celebrations. 

Involved with the development of the 
refurbished facilities from the beginning and 
charged with the success of their operation has 
been our House Captain, John Hall. John has 
worked tirelessly to ensure that the new 
facilities will benefit the Club in every way. 
The Club deeply appreciates the efforts of John 
and the support given him by his wife, Kerry. 

SLSA AWARDS 

The Club has had its most successful year ever 
with a number and variety of SLSA Awards 
gained by its Members. A total of 62 Awards 
were gained by the Club Members during the 
Season and a complete list of those successful 
awardees appears in this Report. We trust that 
the Club continues this achievement during the 
coming Season. 

COMPETITION 

It must be reported that the Club had a mixed 
year in Branch competition. When the Club 
attended a Carnival in force we could win the 
point score. However this was rarely the case 
and at some Carnivals we had only 2-3 
competitors which reflects poorly upon our 
Club and those charged with the responsibility 
of organising our active members and 
particularly our younger active Members. It is 
a poor reflection upon this Club when we have 
abysmal representation at the Carnivals 
conducted by other Clubs in the Branch when 
we expect their support at our own Carnival. 
This situation must be assessed this coming 
Season. 
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Secretary's Report Continued... 

9th George Bass Surfboat Marathon 
Broulee Surfers SLSC - 2nd Overall 

Aslings Beach, Eden, Saturday,14th January, 1995 
(I to r) Stephen Bunney, Steve Clayton,Jason Bunney, Simon Wilson, Ben Geir (obs), 

Peter Cook (Abs. Nick Ziviani [inj.], Stuart Croser, George Bunney [Manager]) 

This coming Season this Club is charged with 
the responsibility of conducting the Branch 
Championships. This can be a top Carnival and 
we look forward to the support of all Members. 

GEORGE BASS SURFBOAT MARATHON 

The 9th George Bass Surfboat Marathon was 
conducted by the Branch between 8-14th 
January this year. Our Broulee Crew, consisting 
of Jason Bunney (sweep), Steve Clayton, Nick 
Ziviani, Steven Bunney, Simon Wilson, Stuart 
Croser, Peter Cook, Ben Geier, Mick Ginman 
and George Bunney (Manager) competed with 
great success, gaining credit for their crew and 
for Broulee in gaining second place to 
Batemans Bay. They gave of their best and were 
narrowly shaded by the Bay who pushed our 
Crew into second place on six legs - one leg 
with a one second margin after a row of over 
20 kms! Congratulations to the crew and to all 
their support crew. 

George has announced that he and Val are 
sponsoring a new boat and will donate the 
`Sursolac 2' to the Club. The Club is most 
appreciative of George and Val's generosity. 
After discussion with George it has been 
resolved by the Committee that `Sursolac 2' will 
be stationed in Canberra for at least the lead-
up to the 1997 George Bass Marathon where it 
will be available for training. 
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Secretary's Report Continued... 

AUSTRALIAN CHAMPIONSHIPS 

A team of some 20 Members made their way 
in groups to Kurrawa on the Gold Coast for the 
Australian Championships which were held on 
the weekend of 7-9th April. The team consisted 
of four boat crews and Greer Dixon, our only 
beach competitor. 
Our boat crews competed as follows: 

• Reserve Crew - eliminated in Round 1 
Gavin Hunt (Sweep) 
Mark Hogan 
Ian Quirk 
Stephen Heffernan 
Tony Fogarty 

• Ladies Boat Crew - eliminated in Q/Final 
Jason Bunney (Sweep) 
Liz Moller 
Emma Darby 
Cate Coddington 
Amanda Brian 

• Open Crew 'A' - eliminated in Round 2 
(after a Repercharge). 

Jason Bunney (Sweep) 
Steve Clayton 
Simon Wilson 
Steven Bunney 
Peter Cook 

• Open Crew 'B' - eliminated in Round 4 
Nick Dixon (Sweep) 
Jared Antony " 
Ben Geier 
Matt Hunt 
Gavin Hunt 

PUBLICITY 

The `Broulee Brag' once again was used as our 
main communication with Club Members. This 
Club Circular is popular with our Members and 
is most useful in advising them `what is going 
on'. We thank Claudia Dixon for the 
compilation of the 1994/95 `Broulee Brags' and 
for the distribution in which she was assisted 
by Kerry and John Hall. 

CONCLUSION 

The Club can be proud of its achievements for 
the past Season. For my part it has been a 
pleasure to work with your elected Officers -
the Committee Meetings are positive and 
productive. 
I believe the Club is entering a new era and 
must take every advantage of the opportunities 
given. 

It is imperative that stability be maintained at 
Committee level and that Members give full 
support to initiatives commenced. It is equally 
important that Members of all categories fulfil 
their commitment to the Club especially those 
obligated to Patrols, the very essence of surf 
life saving. 

Many thanks to you all for your contributions 
during 1994-95 - may our Club .continue to 
prosper in 1995-96. 

Nick,Dixon 
Hon. Secretary 

• Greer Dixon - performed creditably in the 
U/18 Beach Flags but was eliminated in the 
early rounds of this event. She ran brilliantly 
in the U/18 Beach Sprint securing a place in 
the final where she was awarded a well-earned 
fifth place. 
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Club Captain's Report 

ell I'm happy to say that no lives 
were lost on our Beach this season. 
I think sometimes we lose sight of 

the fact that we are a Surf Life Saving Club 
and our initial responsibility is to the 
Community of people who use our Beach. 

Within the SLSA there is a commitment to 
protect the public ensuring their safety, and 
educate those who use the beach. This season, 
we as a club have successfully carried out these 
functions, training new members and further 
educating current members. However, 
sometimes as a Club we have not done as well 
as we could have in some areas. I urge all 
members to encourage each other to continue 
seeking further awards. In this we can also 
participate with the Junior Activities 
Committee (who I applaud in their efforts this 
season) in keeping young members of this Club 
interested in its functioning and involved in its 
running. Efforts such as this make the job of 
formulating patrols, and the actual patrols 
themselves, much easier for myself and more 
enjoyable for club members. This is because 
of the diversity of characters within our club. 

I would also ask that we seek to become more 
professional in our approach to conducting 
patrols. This includes our identification on the 
beach, the setting up of patrol and the way we 
conduct ourselves when there are people on the 
beach. By maintaining a high degree of 
professionalism we enhance the profile of the 
Club and continue to be the credit that I believe 
we are to the local community. 

This season we again welcomed a group from 
Copeland College into the Club and assisted 
by a few people from last year they gained their 
Bronze at the beginning of the season. We also 
saw the return of a few persons who have been  

members in past seasons and this has enabled 
the Club to keep growing strongly. A small 
group of local Constabulary also descended 
upon the Club and what effect that has had is 
yet to be determined. But what ever the affect 
I know that most involved with our Club this 
year have thoroughly enjoyed themselves this 
season and look forward to the next one. 

One of the highlights of this season was the 
strong touring `party' that Broulee had at the 
Australian Titles in Kurrawa in April this year. 
Congratulations to Greer on a great fifth in the 
U/18 Womens Beach Sprint. Well done to my 
`Girls' who managed a very creditable quarter 
final appearance in the Invitational Womens 
Boat Race. Not bad for your first carnival. 
While the two A crews tried well and my crew 
looked good we can all be proud that we were 
there. 

Now you come to the thanks; well first of all I 
would like to thank the committee for their help 
in trying to get through this job. Then I would 
like to thank all those who conducted and 
participated in patrols this year including the 
Patrol Captains. Special thanks to my Patrol 
"The Boyz", and to my "Girls" who learned fast, 
rowed hard, and played harder. To Les for fixing 
up the work of my alter ego Captain Titanic 
(sorry Liz). 

Then a final thanks must go to a bunch who on 
a January afternoon decided "What the hell, 
we'll have a go!" To Bert the fashion co-
ordinator, Ernie the social director, Agro, and 
Mum and Dad. Thank you for all your help and 
the FUN. 

I hope to see you all in the new season involved 
with this great club. 

Ian Quid(, 
Club Captain 

i 
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IRB Captain's Report 

pother busy season for the IRB' S, with 
normal Patrol usage also with the 
Nippers on Sunday mornings. 

Good to note that no lives were lost on the 
beach. 

During Patrol use and training make sure all 
pre-checks are carried out and fill out the log 
books and signed by the Patrol Captain. Have 
the leg of the outboard in deep enough water 
so sand and grit doesn't get sucked up in the 
impeller around the cooling system 
(thermostat) in the power head - same goes for 
returning to shore. 

Keep your distance (18m - 50ft from flagged 
area unless in a rescue situation. NB five hours 
should be logged in 1.5 to 2.Om surf, a 
minimum of fifteen hours all up. 

On the maintenance side, the Zodiac had a 
service up the coast. 

Johnson Nol, gearbox oil changed, impeller 
checked for wear, the carburettor stripped and 
cleaned, cavitator plate crack welded and a 
doubler plate welded to it for extra strength. 
The stainless steel prop guard was welded, the 
fuel filter cleaned and new spark plugs fitted. 

Johnson No 2 completed 10 hours of running 
in use ready for the first service at the dealer. 

Tohatsu, new spark plugs fitted, thermostat 
inspected, starter rope housing replaced, safety 
gear linkage bracket replaced, carburettor 
stripped and cleaned, fuel pump stripped and 
cleaned, impeller replaced, gearease oil 
changes, top and bottom gearcase seals 
replaced, stainless steel propeller guard cracks 
repaired and propeller centre re-bushed. 

Purchased two new 20 litre fuel tanks. Cleaner 
fuel, NB any motor uses leaded petrol only 
unless the exhaust is fitted with a catalytic 
convertor. 

Two fire extinguishers were mounted on the 
walls. 

I would like to thank Nick for phone calls, 
organising parts etc, John Zanotti for mounting 
the fire extinguishers, the Colonel and Hendo 
for help lifting the motors, not to mention the 
grease & oil they mopped up with their clothes. 

Also my thanks to my partner and staff 
(Batemans Bay Engineering) for helping me 
with some repairs and for the use of equipment. 

All the best for the Season. 

Peter McKay 
IRB Captain 

George Bass A9arrithon 1915- Bivirlee: Phorn Courtesy of 'Southern Star' 
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Board and Ski Captain's Report 

0  nce again, the Surf Life Saving 
Season is complete and we can look 
back on a season of mixed success. 

Firstly the achievements of a few individuals 
should be mentioned. Todd Hayward showed 
that he is the premier athlete on the Far South 
Coast. His board and ski abilities, combined 
with his swimming, resulted in him winning 
many events. 

TODD HAYWARD 
1994.95 

Patrolman of the Year 

I st Far South Coast Branch 
Open Surf Race Championship 

I st Far South Coast Branch 
Open Surf Teams Championship 

I st Far South Coast Branch 
Open Iron Man Championship 

I st Far South Coast Branch 
Open Surfboard Race Championship 

Greer Dixon once again dominated her age 
group and had continued success at State and 
Australian Titles. 

Bruce McWatt proved that, provided he didn't 
fall off, he was the fastest ski paddler around. 

The McCarthy brothers once again showed us 
how it should be done. 

The most encouraging part of the Season, 
though, was seeing people compete in board 
and ski events for the first time. Tim Corey, 
Mark Dawson, Kate Cameron and countless 
others had their debuts. Justin McCarthy Snr 
& Co had our Nippers having a go for the first 
time and it will be good to see them coming 
through in the years to come. 

Aside from the competitive side of things there 
are a number of other issues. Firstly, the old 
one of equipment care comes up. Don't forget 
to wash a board or ski down with fresh water 
once you've finished in the surf. If you do 
accidentally damage something please tell 
someone - the Board & Ski Captain, the Club 
Captain or even your Patrol Captain would do. 
You don't have to pay for it and it may save a 
life. 

Once again thanks to Les Byrnes for his 
unrewarded efforts. A true Club man. 

So look to next Season. Let's see a few more of 
you using the gear at Carnivals. The skills you 
learn & use there may come in handy. 

Adrian Craft 
Board and Ski Captain 
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First Aid Report 

he good news from the First Aid Room 
is that it has been a fairly quiet season. 
The bad news is that the Surf Club 

recommends vaccination against Hepatitis B 
for all active members. 

All reported treatments of first aid during this 
season were of a minor nature except the odd 
hangover that I believe required more extensive 
resuscitation! There were a small number of 
treatments for minor cuts and abrasions and 44 
reported treatments for Marine Stings. Thank-
you to Quirky for the continuous supply of 
Stingose - how big was the truck 	91  

Recommendedfirst aid treatmentfor Bluebottle 
and other jellyfish stings on the South Coast: 

- Remember to wash off remaining 
tentacles with water and apply ice for at least 
15min as vinegar may cause further stinging. 
Vinegar (& resus) is the treatment for the 
dangerous Box Jellyfish or Sea Wasp in tropical 
waters. Warm to very warm water (not burning) 
for Stingrays. Pressure and immobilise 
(& resus) treatment for Blue Ringed Octopus. 

Special First Aid Room Bravery Awards go to 
the 29 members who received initial or booster 
Hep B vaccinations! The Club recommends 
vaccination for active members or anyone who 
may be exposed to the Hepatitis B virus. The 
virus is spread by contact with infected blood 
or body fluids. Immunity gained from Hepatitis 
B vaccination is not necessarily permanent or 
lifelong, boosters may be required. 

If you are an active member you should know 
your current Hepatitis B immune status 
determined by a blood test. Whatever your 
immune status and whatever the virus the best 
protective measure is to always to treat any 
human blood and body fluids as infectious. 

Thank you to all Club members, committee 
members and supporters for your work and 
assistance this season. 

Looking forward to a quiet one in 95-96! 

Kiln Griffiths 
First Aid Officer 

Radio Officer's Report 

ue to the renovations that we were 
undertaking within the Club this 
season, temporary power supply to the 

Radio Room had to be used. 

Supply has now been restored. 

Hoping this was not too much of an 
inconvenience to Patrol Captains and Radio 
users. 

Colin Gallagher 
Radio Officer 
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House Captain Report 
	

Maintenance Officer 

he year has been very good as far as 
progressive changes in.-the Clubhouse 
are concerned, with the new bar 

operating and the kitchen which is yet to be 
fitted out when funds are available. Also the 
cellar is fully operational with the coolroom, 
beer lines, gas lines, gauges and ice machine 
all working to assist the quality product being 
served at the bar, which has been commented 
on as being the best and cheapest on the coast. 
So I would like to thank all those people who 
put in the time and effort and product that has 
made this venture so successful, socially and 
financially sound. Let's keep up the good work 
because there is a lot more work and product 
to be achieved. 

To make this work there will have to be some 
strict rules put in place to stop wet feet and sand 
walked up the carpeted stairs and on to the 
polished floor. Also no drinking of alcohol on 
the Club premises unless supplied by the Club. 
The accommodation at the Club may have to 
be downgraded until funds become available 
to supply full accommodation for the Members 
which will happen in the near future. 

Remember this is to benefit all the Members 
and their guests. 

So let's all work together to make this the surf 
club that everyone wants to belong to. If you 
have any grievances please bring them to the 
monthly meetings so they can be sorted out, 
instead of dragging the Club down with stupid 
back-stabbing. 
If the cap fits, wear W. So let's all drink, eat 
and party together and be one happy family. 
See you at the Clubhouse! 

john Haff 
House Captain 

hat a year for the club house! 

The acquisition of a fully fledged bar, probably 
the most significant step into the future for the 
Broulee Surfers Surf Life Saving Club. 

This step began with a concept which resulted 
in a function licence and involved members 
pulling together. 

The beginning of the construction was a most 
enjoyable time for me. From drawing up the 
plans to final completion involved one year of 
spare time. 

The final step of construction was to involve 
more members coming to the fore. This relay 
of baton changing between members was the 
most pleasing and fulfilling process of all, 
which demonstrated the ability to fit in when 
required and let others do their bit. The results 
speak for themselves. 

There are too many names to mention but I 
thank the other members for their combined 
effort. 

Hoping that the future may again sometime 
allow me to remain in touch. 

,.john Zanotti 
Maintenance Officer 
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Nipper Report 

his was our first season at Broulee and 
after a late start to the season we had an 
average of 30 children each Sunday on 

the beach. The kids have been very enthusiastic 
and have shown great improvement with their 
skills in the surf and on the beach for their short 
time as Nippers. 
Thanks must go to many people for their efforts 
in getting the Nippers off the ground: 

• Parents who came each Sunday and helped 
on the beach and in the water. 

• Senior members who also helped out. 

• Mollymook Surf Club for their donation of 
seven fibreglass nipper surfboards. 

• Tomaga River Social Club/Tomaga River 
Social Club Fishing Club for sponsorship for 
the purchase of S foam surfboards. 

• Les Byrnes for the repairs carried out on the 
surfboards. 

The future success of Broulee Nippers now 
depends on the formation of a Nipper 
Committee for next Season to continue to build 
a successful Club. 

,Tustin McCarthy 
Chairman, Junior Activities 

Junior Activities Members 199495 

ASSOCIATES (17) 

CARPER, Heather 
CHOWN, Jennifer 
FRANCIS, Leonie 
FRANCIS, Paul 
GRBIC, Zorana 
KELLY, Catriona 
LETH, Mike 
LETH, Robyn 
MORGAN, Meg 
O'NEILL, Anne 
POSTHUMA, Herman 
READ, Grant 
SCHELL, Mandy 
SCHELL, Michael 
SCOTT, Sandra 
SHIELS, Julie 
SMITH, Debbie 

JUNIORS (27) 

CARTER, Jarod 
CHOWN, Brett 
CHOWN, Melissa 
EDMUNDS, Andrew 
EDMUNDS, Bridget 
EDMUNDS, Stephanie 
FRANCIS, Elyse 
FRANCIS, Gemma 
FRANCIS, Nathan 
HALL, Ian 
KELLY, Calem 
KELLY, Tollien 
LETH, Nicole 
LETH, Renee 
LOLLBACK, Dane 
O'NEILL, Alice 
O'NEILL, Brendan 
O'NEILL, Megan  

POSTHUMA, Sasha 
POSTHUMA, Stephan 
READ, Claire 
SCHELL, Ashlleigh 
SCHELL, Jamie 
SCOTT, David 
SCOTT, Lisa 
SHIELS, Abby 
SMITH, Courtney 
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Special Club Awards 

Congratulations to the following Members who were successful in gaining 
the Club Special Awards for the 1994-95 Season - 

• Patrolman of the Year: 	Todd Hayward 

• Junior Achiever: 	 Greer Dixon 

• Club Person of the Year: 	John Hall 
Joint Award 	 Justin McCarthy Snr 

John Zanotti 

GREER DIXON 
1994-95 

• I st Far South Coast Branch Branch 
Ladies Surf Teams Championship 

• I st Far South Coast Branch 
Open Ladies Beach Sprint Championship 

• I st Far South Coast Branch 
U/18 Ladies Beach Sprint Championship 

• I st Far South Branch 
Open Ladies Beach Relay Championship 

• 1st Far South Coast Branch 
Open Ladies Beach Flags Championship 

• 1st Far South Coast Branch 
U/18 Ladies Beach Flags Championship 

• 2nd NSW Country Branches 
U/18 Ladies Beach Sprint Championship 

• 2nd NSW Country Branches 
U/18 Ladies Beach Flags Championship 

• 5th Australian U/18 Beach Sprint Championship 
• Person of the Carnival - Pambula Carnival 
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,It r Branch Champions 

 

Congratulations to the following Members who were Branch Champions 
for the 1994-95 Season: 

Open Surf Race 
Open Surf Teams 
Open Ladies Surf Race 
Open Ladies Surf Teams 
U/18 Ladies Surf Race 
U/16 Ladies Run/Swim/Run 
Open Iron Man 
Open Boat Race 

Open Board Race 
U/18 Ladies Board Race 
U/16 Ladies Board Race 
Open Ladies Beach Sprint 
U/18 Ladies Beach Sprint 
Open Ladies Beach Relay 

Open Ladies Beach Flags 
U/18 Ladies Beach Flags 

Todd Hayward 
Todd Hayward/Justin McCarthy 
Lisa Hayward 
Lisa Hayward/Greer Dixon 
Lisa Hayward 
Lisa Hayward 
Todd Hayward 
Bert Hunt (Sweep), Jared Antony, 
Ben Geier, Matt Hunt, Gavin Hunt 
Todd Hayward 
Lisa Hayward 
Lisa Hayward 
Greer Dixon 
Greer Dixon 
Greer Dixon, Shelli Dixon, 
Lisa Hayward, Vanessa Zanotti 
Greer Dixon 
Greer Dixon 

The following Members were winners of the `PERSON OF THE CARNIVALAWA"': 

Broulee Carnival 
Pambula Carnival 
Branch Championships (Moruya) 

LISA HAYWARD 
1994-95 

•IstFar South Branch 
Open Ladies Surf Race Championship 

•1 st Far South Coast Branch 
Open Ladies Surf Teams Championship 

-1st U/18 Far South Branch 
Ladies Surf Race Championship 

-1st U/16 Far South Coast Branch 
Ladies Run-Swim-Run Championship 

-1st U/18 Far South Branch 
Ladies Surfboard Race Championship 

-1 st U/16 Far South Coast Branch 
Ladies Surfboard Race Championship 

-Person of the Carnival 
Far South Coast Branch Championships 

Justin McCarthy 
Greer Dixon 
Lisa Hayward 

i,•::%`c;)}7t~;~kt~'.~:#'EYt'$:##kCk >.:`::;•`::%::'•is'3:5:;;r,,••.:~:~:?::`•£i:i:::;:~;:;;::;:: 
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Trading & Operations Statement 
For the Year Ended 30th April 1995 

BAR TRADING 
Sales- Bar 

LESS: COST OF GOODS SOLD 

$ 
4057.40 

Purchases - Bar 2415.23 
Less Closing Stock 446.00 

1969.23 

GROSS PROFIT FROM BAR TRADING 2088.17 

OTHER INCOME 
Donations 	 2585.00 
Fundraising 	 3869.30 
Grants 	 2522.90 
Interest Received 	 238.13 
Membership 	 2813.00 
Sales 	 5456.26 
S.L.S.A. 	 2681.00 
Sundry Receipts 386.55 

20552.14 

TOTAL INCOME 22640.31 

EXPENDITURE 
Bank Charges 22.85 
Clubhouse/Boatshed 601.21 
Club Photos 802.90 
Carnival Expenses 1674.50 
Insurance 1678.85 
Licences & Fees 544.00 
Maintain Equipment 755.02 
New Small Equipment 478.20 
Office Supplies 489.60 
Power 794.00 
Purchases 8697.86 
S.L.S.C. 1051.80 
Sundry Expenses 497.00 
Telephone 436.75 
Travelling Expenses 3093.10 
Truck Hire 287.96 

TOTAL EXPENDITURE 21905.60 

TRADING & OPERATIONS SURPLUS FOR YEAR $734.71 
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Balance Sheet 
As at 30th April 1995 

ACCUMULATED FUNDS 
Accumulated Funds Brought Forward 
Asset Revaluation Reserve 
Plus Surplus for the Year 

TOTAL ACCUMULATED FUNDS 

REPRESENTED BY: 

CURRENTASSETS 
Cash on Hand 
	

65.80 
Commonwealth Bank A/c 1002 2799 

	
1898.28 

Bar Stock on Hand 
	

446.00 

8149.61 
38732.00 

734.71 

$47616.32 

2410.08 
FWEDASSETS 

Property Improvements 	 5061.00 
Plant & Equipment 	 4688.00 
Furniture & Equipment at Committee Valuation 30/4/95 17032.00 
Lifesaving Equipment at Committee Valuation 30/4/95 21700.00 

   

48481.00 

TOTALASSETS 
Less:  

CURRENT LIABILITIES 
Commonwealth Bank A/c 0090 1714 
Creditors - Bar Bond 

2774.76 
500.00 

 

50891.08 

 

TOTAL LIABILITIES 

   

3274.76 

      

$47616.32 

ACCOUNTANTS' STATEMENT 

I have examined the books and vouchers of Broulee Surfers Surf Life Saving Club Inc. and 
hereby certify that the above Trading & Operations Statement and Balance Sheet for the year 
ended 30th April 1995 are in accordance therewith. 

 

114  1~4 

 

  

Brian R. Hingston, B.Bug., A.S.A. 
KEAREY, FLYNN AND BANNON Dated: 1 st June, 1995 
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Treasurer's Report 

he years in which I have held the 
position of Hon. Treasurer have all had 
one thing in common — change. 

The 1994-1995 season has been no exception. 
With the Club's successful application for a 
function licence, a bar and attendant facilities 
had to be installed. These proved to be the major 
items of expenditure for the year. The properly 
supervised administration of the bar will see 
major spin-offs to the Club in terms of 
lifesaving equipment and social functions 
which will bring members together. It will be 
seen to pay for itself. 

The following organisations and people need 
to be thanked for their generosity in the 
1994-1995 season: 

Broulee Caravan Park 	$1,000.00 
The Carter Family 	 $1,000.00 
The Dolphins Rugby Club 	$100.00 
The Wensing Family 	 $50.00 
The Tomago River Social Club 	$250.00 
The Tomago River Fishing Club $125.00  

I would like to thank our Auditors, Keary, Flynn 
and Bannon, and Mr Brian Hingston, in 
particular, for the professional preparation of 
the Club's Financial Statement. Because I have 
indicated my intention not to stand for office in 
the 1995/96 season, I would also like to thank 
all those, both Executive and Members, who 
have helped me in this position. 

Vince Lolfback 
Hon. Treasurer 

Eurobodalla Paper Chasers 

To raise funds Broulee Surfers S.L.S.C. is one 
of five other community clubs that make up 
this recycling organisation. 

It involves regular weekly pickups of paper and 
cardboard, (THANKS GREG & ALAN). 
Every 7 weeks the club is rostered for crushing 
and baling of the deposited materials. 

Thanks goes to the regular crews who man the 
press and load the truck. 

Income earned by the Paper Chasers is divided 
between the clubs involved. Last financial year 
the club received $2,000 for its efforts. 
Well done the workers. 

Merry Freeman 
Club Representative 
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Club Assets 

VALUE OF CLUB ASSETS AT 30/4/95 
(At Cost or Estimated Value) 

1. Clubhouse Furniture, Fittings and Equipment 

Item 	 Value 	($) 
Honour Boards 	 500 
Photographs, Trophies 	 1 420 
Temprites, Taps, Lines etc 	 5 000 
Coolroom 	 1 400 
Refrigeration Unit 	 1 500 
2 Door Display Refrigerator (Bar) 	750 
Glass Washer 	 1 100 
Glass Racks, Trays etc 	 300 
Stereo System, Speakers 	 850 
SS Sinks 	 270 
Bar Fittings, Roller Door, Locks 	1200 
Tiling 	 400 
Gas Space Heater 	 400 
2 Door Display Refrigerator (Kitchen) 1 100 
Chairs, tables 	 2 400 
Bar Tables 	 400 
Television Sets 	 1 500 
Ice-maker 	 350 
Air conditioner 	 80 
Hot Water Systems 	 700 
Gas BBQ 	 200 

2. Lifesaving Gear & Equipment 

Radios 	 1 100 
Patrol Area, Flags, Rescue Tubes 	600 
Surf skis 	 600 
Surf Boards (Racing) 	 700 
Surf Boards (Rescue) 	 1 100 
IRB's, Engines, Trailers 	 8 000 
Surfboats, Trailers, Oars 	 9 000 
First Aid Equipment 	 600 
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Association Awards 

BRONZE MEDALLION - (21) 

ALLISON, Clay 
ARTE, Samuli 
BRIAN, Amanda 
BROWN, Christopher 
COTTINGTON, Cate 
CUS SEL, Elana 
DARBY,,Emma 
EAMES, Brendan 
FAFIE, Joanne 
HEFFERNAN, Stephen 
HENSLER, Priscilla 
JAMES, Ronald 
MAUGER, David 
MAYOH, Matthew 
MOLLER, Elizabeth 
O'KANE, Sharon 
SMITH, Allan 
SWEETAPPLE, Emaline 
TRONS ON, Anthea 
WATHOLD, Meagan 
WARSNOP, Allan 

SURF LIFE SAVING CERTIFCATE - (6) 

FAFIE, Emma 
GALLAGHER, Janelle 
McCARTHY, James 
MAUGER, Dax 
SMITH, Aaron 
SMITH, Elizabeth 

ADVANCED RESUSCITATION 
CERTIFICATE - (9) 

DENNIS, Mark 
DIXON, Greer 
DIXON, Shelli 
GALLAGHER, Colin 
GRAETSCH, Fredi 
GRIFFITHS, Kim 
McCARTHY, Justin 
McKAY, Peter 
McWATT, Bruce 

ADVANCED RESUSCITATION 
INSTRUCTORS CERTIFICATE - (1) 

QUIRK, Ian 

ADVANCED RESUSCITATION 
EXAMINERS CERTIFICATE - (4) 

BROOKS, Angela 
FREEMAN, Terry 
GALE, John 
HALPIN, Peter 

IRB DRIVERS CERTIFICATE - (6) 

GINMAN, Michael 
HAYWARD, Todd 
KELLY, Craig 
McWATT, Bruce 
QUIRK, Ian 
WATT, Andrew 

IRB EXAMINERS CERTIFICATE - (1) 

SUTER, Robert 

RADIO OPERATORS CERTIFICATE -(10) 

COREY, Timothy 
FAME, Joanne 
GALLAGHER, Colin 
HALL, John 
HENSLER, Priscilla 
MAUGER, David 
QUIRK, Ian 
SMITH, Alan 
TRONSON, Anthea 
ZANOITI, Vanessa 

RADIO INSTRUCTORS CERTIFICATE - (2) 

DIXON, Shelli 
GALE, John 

TRAINING OFFICERS CERTIFICATE - (1) 

COREY, Timothy 

SURF LIFE SAVING INSTRUCTORS 
CERTIFICATE - (1) 

DIXON, Shelli 
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Thanks and Appreciation 

• Eurobodalla Shire Council - for recognition of our service to the Community by the award 
of a subsidy of $2,243. 

• Carters Store Broulee - for continued support. 

• Hon. Auditors - Keary, Flynn and Bannon (Brian Hingston) - for completion of the Annual 
Audit of the Club Accounts and for advice and assistance given. 

• Tuggeranong Sports Club (Eddie Wetherall, Manager) - for donation of equipment. 

• Batemans Bay Engineering - for assistance with IRB maintenance. 

• Southdown Floor Coverings, Batemans Bay(Doug Gooch) - for donation of floor coverings. 

• Steve Love - for laying vinyl in the new bar and kitchen. 

• Matt Skinner - for laying carpet on the stairs. 

• Kleenheat Gas (Katrina Kelly)- for assistance with installation of gas heating. 

• Fred! Graetsch and Todd Hayward - for recovery and transport of equipment from Canberra. 

• Simon Lowth and Ted Lewis - for assistance with plumbing. 

• Peter Halkett - for assistance with electrical work. 

• Bay Hire (Ray Brown) - for assistance with equipment and transport. 

• South Coast Beverages - for installation of drink post machine. 

• G & K Cleaning (Geoff Marshall) - for assistance with sealing and polishing the floors and 
general cleaning. 

• 3D Bay Decor, Batemans Bay (Bob Balcomb) - for supply of paint and sealers. 

• Cool-it Refrigeration, Batemans Bay(Jeff Cook) - for assistance with the installation and 
supply of refrigeration equipment. 

• Carlton United Breweries (Charlie Clements, Representative) - for assistance given. 

• CAC Thompson Refrigeration, Mossy Point(Craig Thompson) - for assistance given with 
refrigeration. 

• Commonwealth Bank, Moruya (Barry O'Connell) - for financial advice and assistance. 

• Tomaga River Social Club & Fishing Club- donation of Nipper surfboards. 

• Eurobodalla Paper Chasers - for the opportunity to participate in a community project, at 
the same time raising finance for the Club and to all the Club Members who have assisted, in 
particular Alan Smith and Greg Holmes. 

• Frank Stack (Mossy Point) - for assistance with repair of television sets. 

• Bells Electrical Services Pty Ltd - for installation of television antenna. 

• Phil Jones - for the layout of this Report. 
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President's Addendum 

ongratulations to all those members 
who have given of their time and 
efforts towards making our Club the 

very best. 

Thanks and support for their comments in the 
annual report goes to all committee members. 

This Surf Club was started to put lifesavers on 
the beach for the protection of the public. As 
the club grew so too did membership, 
equipment for use by members and club house 
facilities to benefit the community at large. 
The past season has seen yet another facet 
added to the clubs community and service 
involvement -NIPPERS. 

With the support of our sponsors and fund 
raising activities we have been able to operate 
successfully. 

Ever increasing costs for maintenance and 
purchasing of equipment and facility 
improvements place a greater burden on those 
hard earned dollars. To be able to continue to 
provide the service to all those mentioned above 
the club has had to develop a strategy for 
funding that is not a constant drain on our 
members and sponsors. 

Through providing another facility available to 
all in the community we generate a regular 
income so that our club can provide all 
members with the equipment and facilities they 
deserve. Over the last season the physical set 
up of the bar and its function license have been 
put in place. Given your continued support it 
can fund the club into the next century. 

There is still plenty to do:- club patrol rewards, 
surf equipment (Life Saving & Competition), 
kitchen, bunk room, security, caretaker 	 to 
name a few. 

It will take time and effort. 

If you want it we can do it - together. 

Terry ,Freeman 
President 
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